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Ref #21249127 

WHAT’S HAPPENING? 
ENMAX Power Corporation is replacing the existing ENMAX Substation No. 1, located at 738 9 Avenue 

SW. Originally built in 1912 to power streetlights and the streetcar rail system in downtown Calgary, 

the new substation is required to ensure the reliability and integrity of ENMAX’s transmission system, 

and to ensure the reliable supply of electricity to the City of Calgary.  

 

The new ENMAX Substation No. 1 will be built on a site directly west of the existing substation, on the 

northwest corner, at the intersection of 9 Avenue SW and 7 Street SW (see map). In addition to 

constructing the new substation, ENMAX will need to excavate sections of 9 Avenue SW, 7 Street SW, 

and 8 Street SW to relocate, install, and replace transmission lines, duct banks and manholes. 

 

WHEN? 
• Installation of safety fencing will commence on March 31, 2021 

• Construction is expected to begin in Q3 2021 and will continue until Q4 2024 

• Decommissioning of the existing substation is targeted to be completed by Q2 2025 

 

Once construction dates are determined, impacted stakeholders will receive advance notification and 

additional information. Communication efforts will continue through all phases of the project to 

ensure timely updates are provided to impacted stakeholders. 

 

WHAT CAN I EXPECT ON SITE? 
In advance of construction starting in Q3 2021, you can expect to see: 

• ENMAX and contractor vehicles  

• Construction barricades and safety fencing  
 

TRAFFIC ACCOMODATIONS 
• Temporary lane closures may be required along 9 Avenue SW and 7 Street SW on March 31 

while crews secure safety fencing. As construction work progresses, we will notify you of any 
future lane reductions or closures.  



** If you are a Property Manager for a building located near the construction area, we kindly ask 
that you provide tenants with a copy of this notice. 
 

PHOTOS 

Artist’s rendering illustrates the new ENMAX Substation No. 1, which is anticipated to be completed in 
Q4 2024. 

 
OUR COMMITMENT 
ENMAX is committed to being a responsible corporate neighbour in the communities we serve. This 
commitment includes responding to public concerns and inquiries to allow for meaningful project 
dialogue. This allows us to deliver value-driven service in a responsible and accountable manner. We 
appreciate your cooperation while we continue to provide reliable power to all Calgarians. 

 
QUESTIONS? 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact ENMAX Power Customer Relations at 403-
514-3990 or email powercustomerrelations@enmax.com. For more information on this project, 
including project updates, please visit www.enmax.com/sub1. 
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